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2002 BOARD MEMBERS 
President 
Diana Wieunan 
714-894-4040 
mi.keanddiana.wiemun@gte.net 

VP I Activities 
Ken Zittrer 
949-770-3260 
unifum@aolcom 

Seaetary 
Kathie Me Call 
714-633-0946 
dkmccall 1@wl.com 

TteaSUla' 
Colleen Schmidt 
714-524-2659 
dt-schmidt@msn·.com 

Tedmical 
Paul Steed 
714-829-0931 
pmed4143@aol.com 

Editors 
John and Dorothy Knox 
newsletter@oanafi:a.org 
1146 N. Puente St. B=a Ca. 92821 

Special Evans/ Pancake Breakfut 
Peggy Nunes 
562~94-9584 

Pftor Praidatt 
JohnRi@gs 
562-431-8783 

COMMITfEES 
ACCC Representative 
LaayConkol 
714-535-1411 

Buttons, Patches & Logoa 
TBA 

Ladiea Friday Night Seminars 
G=y McKinney & June Riha 
714-963-2724-714-556-4355 
(Gerty) lgmcspeed@earthl.ink.net" 
(June) djriha@solcom 

New Memba Assimihrioo 
Bes K21anowski 
714-996-7008 

Sunshine & Souow 
Jeanne Pmisb 
714-534-8129 
rcp1937@aol.com 

Swap Meet 
Laay and Geay McKinney 
714-963-2724 
lgmapeed@earthlink..net 

lWBc: 
Dick Smith 
949-770-6847 

Refreshments 
Chris Foster 
562-987-2225 

Regional R.eprcseutadve 
BevMarsh 
714-373-9769 

Historian 
TBA 

WebMastet 

From your President 
Diana Wiennan 

"See What Great 
1 Things We Can Do In 

2002" 

We had a busy January with the 
Installation Dinner, the Turlock Swap 
Meet and the Nethercutt Museum trip. I 
would like to thank Dorothy and John 
Knox for making the Installation Dinner 
an event to remember. If you did not get 
to attend you missed some really fun 
memories traveling down Route 66. As 
we entered the dinning hall we were 
handed half of a Burma Shave poem and 
you had to find the person who had the 
other half and place it on a board We 
had some really interesting signs for a 
while, until someone straightened some 
of us out. From there the food and 
fellowship just got better. 

At our first Board Meeting it was 
decided to move future Board Meetings 
to 5:30P.M. at CHOC to start before the 
General Meeting. We are hoping that this 
will allow more people to attend and 
more of your ideas to be shared with the 
board. 

We have two committee openings that 
need to be filled. One is ''Buttons 

' Patches & Logos" (sales of club stuff). 
Dan and Sylvia Adelmann have been 
doing a great job for the past two years, 
but now it is time for someone else to 
take over. This is a great way for the club 
to earn a little extra activities money. 
This is really a ' 'low consumption" time 
user-upper. Please contact any board 
member if you would like to help out. 

Another job that is open is Historian. 
Deena Peterson found the new baby 
allowed her inadequate time and sees no 
difference in the near future. 

We are non-profit organization to 
encourage the enjoyment and 
preservation of the Model A Ford. We 

Page 2 Otange County Model A Distributor Volume 42 #2 February 2002 

Rick Peterson 
WEBMASTER@OCMAFCA.ORG 
Web Caleudar Update 
Lew Lewis 
hglewis@eA.rthlink.net 

do this by showing our cars to the 
community in functions such as parades, 
special events and activities. In the past 
we have gone to Laguna Beach for the 
Patriot's Day Parade with the La Playa 
Center, which was supported by Alice 
Graves. Again we have been asked to 
help them this year. The date for this 
event is Saturday March 2nd, in the 
morning. Although there will be several 
cars that day going on the Tecate, Mexico 
trip, I am hopeful that some of you who 
are staying in town will volunteer to do 
the parade. Please contact me, or phone 
Sally (949-494-8618) at the La Playa 
Center if you can participate. 

The PANCAKE BREAKFAST is right 
around the comer. Keep saving those 
pancake syrup bottles; we need all we can 
get. Ask your neighbors or at work. 
Donations for the raffle are down this 
year; so if you support any businesses that 
you think may be willing to give a gift 
certificate or a donation, please ask them. 
We have a letter that you can give to them 
for their support. Please remember this is 
tax deductible item for businesses. And it 
doesn't hurt to ask them, the worst they 
can say is ''No". (See editors note below) 

Last year Coker Tire, who supplied the 
tires for our raffle also provided a great 
discount for about a dozen members of 
several represented clubs. They all went 
together and obtained at least one set of 
tires and tubes each at a savings of about 
25%. We want to thank all of suppliers 
and friends of the ''Model A" hobby for 
their support year in and year out. 

Your Pres., Diana 
(You can Email Diana at mikeanddima.wien:nan@gte.net) 

(Editor's note: According to our accountant we 
are not the type of non-profit club that we can 
personally deduct gifts of money or kind 
However, businesses can deduct donations as 
advertising.) 

Editorial Request 
Tills is the first time the officers for 2002 
are listed on this page. Please read over and 
let us know of any corrections or additions 
needed, now or in the future. 



2002 INSTALLATION 
BANQUET 

By Dorothy Knox 

0 ur Banquet saw 63 members on 
January 12 get their ''kicks on Route 
66". I would like to thank Bob 

Ferazzi for making the cute cars for the centerpieces, 
Colleen Schmidt for taking the reservations, Bev 
Marsh and Sheila Plotkin for handling the raffle, 
and my husband, John, for the countless hours he 
spent on creating the picture presentation and the 
music. Also gratitude to Howard's TV in La Habra 
for the loan of a television set. 

Last year's board was recognized, given beautiful 
pins, jewel boxes and thanked by outgoing President 
John Riggs. 

New President Diana Weinnan and her board 
were duly installed. 

Awards and patches were given to worthy 
recipients. Vince Mariola announced them: 

Member(s) of the year: John and Gwen Riggs 
Most tours: John and Gwen Riggs 

Some special awards were presented: 
To Vince for service as Election Chair 
To Marion Wavra as "Chow Gal" 

Gwen announced that our new pins for lifetime 
mileage had arrived and gave them out to: 

Larry McKinney 
Vince Mariola 
Glenn Johnson 
Gerry McKinney 

50,000 miles 
45,000 
45,000 
45,000 (Continued on page 8) 

Dick Smith, Lou Speilberger's Graadaugbter, 
and the "Godfather" found a match for their 

Burma Shave couplets 

Nunes, Willis, Dwiagers, Gareeraaos, Adelmaaas enjoy dinner 
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- Activity Schedule! 
KenZittrer 

I have prepared a calendar for the year. Not all the 
activities are listed in the later months (poker run, 
progressive dinner, etc.). I present the entire calendar 
now (as much as possible) and we will "scroll up" as 
the months progress. I plan on giving details of the 
tours for the closest two months of each publication 
date. Example: for the Feb. 2002 Distributor there 
will be details on the tours for Feb. and March. For 
the March Distributor, there will be details on the 
tours for March and April, and so on. 

February 14 (Thursday) 
General Meeting -- 7:30 PM CHOC 

Board Meeting 5:30 at CHOC 

February 16 (8:00A.M. Saturday) 
Technical "God Father" Seminar (Better known as 
an opportunity we didn't dare resist.) Rebuilding 
Vince's transmission at Tom Endy's home: 5881 
Iroquois Rd. Westminster. (See map next page.) 

February 23 (Saturday) 
A Day at the Races -- Tour to beautiful Santa Anita 
Park for a day of horse racing and horseplay. This is 
a freeway tour. Leave Coco's at Valley View at 10:30 
AM. First race is at 12:30 PM. The cost will be 
$19.50 per person and includes parking in the valet 
secured lot, admission, race program, BBQ lunch, tax, 
and gratuity. Bring extra $$$ for betting. Sign-up 
sheet at the February general meeting. 
Info: Ken Zittter (949) 770-3260. 

February 23-24 (Saturday and Sunday) 
San Diego Big 3 Auto Parts Swap Meet -- 8:00AM 
to 5:00PM each day. Qualcomm Stadium, San Diego 
--near the I-15 and I-8 interchange. 
Info: (619) 276-7135 

March 1- 3 (Friday thru Sunday) 
Tecate, Mexico Railroad Tour -- hosted by the 
Model A Touring Club. Drive down to Alpine, CA 
on Friday. Take the train to Tecate on Saturday, see 
the brewery and shop in town, drive home on 
Sunday. $200.00 per couple, double occupancy. 
Includes two nights lodging and two continental 
breakfasts and the rail fee. Info: Riggs (562) 431-
8783 or Johnson (714) 528-0891 

March 9 (Saturday) 
Era clothing -- 2:00 PM to 5:00 PM - Burbank 

March 14 (Thursday) 
General Meeting 7:30PM - CHOC 

Board Meeting 5:30 at CHOC 

March 17 (Sunday) 
Pancake Breakfast -- 6:00 AM to 1:00 PMish -
Rain or Shine - This year the pancake breakfast 
falls on St. Patrick's Day. I think everyone should 
paint their Model A's green, I know I will. 
Thanks to all who signed up to help at the 
January meeting. We still need more volunteers. 
This is our chance to strut our stuff and make a 
lot of $$$ for the club. Please sign up at the 
February general meeting. Also be on the 
lookout for a raffle prize. 

March 21 -- 24 (Thursday thru Sunday) 
CCRG - Central California Regional Group 
Jamboree - San Luis Obispo. Info: Gwen Riggs 
(562) 431-8783 

April4 -- 7 (Thursday thru Sunday) - Laughlin Tour 
Sponsored by the Pomona Valley Model A's 
P.O. Box 1114 Alta Lorna, Ca. 91707-909-987-1226 
Email A-BONE@email.msm.com 
Aprilll (Thursday) -
General Meeting - 7:30PM- CHOC 

Board Meeting 5:30 at CHOC 
April13 (Saturday)- Miniature GolfTour 

May 4 (Saturday) - OCMAFC Swap Meet - 6:00 AM 
to 1:00PM Vintage Ford Parts, 11318 Beach Blvd., 
Stanton. 
Info: Larry McKinney (714) 963-2724 
May 9 (Thursday) - General Meeting - 7:30 PM­
CHOC 
May 27 (Monday) - Fairhaven Memorial Service -
Memorial Day 
May 30 --June 2 (Thursday thru Sunday)- NCRG, 
N orthern Ca. Regional Group - Redding CA 

June 2 (Sunday) - Antique Nationals - Palmdale, CA 
June 9 (Sunday) - Henry Ford Birthday Picnic ­
Diamond Tread A's 
June 13 (Thursday) - General Meeting - 7:30 PM -
CHOC 

(Continued next page) 
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(continued from page 4) 

July 11 (Thursday) - General Meeting - 6:00 PM pot 
luck, 7:00PM meeting- Hart Park 
July 11 -- 14 (Thursday thru Sunday) - Wings and 
Wheels 
July 21-- 27 (Sunday thru Saturday) - 22nd 
MAFCA National Meet and Convention- Riverside 

Aug 8 (Thursday) - General Meeting - 6:00 PM pot 
luck, 7:00PM meeting - Hart Park 

Sept 12 (Thursday) - General Meeting - 6:00 PM 
pot luck, 7:00PM meeting- Hart Park 
Sept 19 -- 22 (Thursday thru Sunday) - Rim of the 
World- Big Bear Lake- Whittier Chapter 
Sept 28 (Saturday) - Cruisin' For a Cure - Orange 
County Fairgrounds - 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM 
Sept 29 (Sunday)- Paradise Valley A's Swap Meet 

Oct ??? Aloooooha - Tour to the Big Island of 
Hawaii - Gathering information for a tour to Hawaii -
ship the cars over, stay a week, ship the cars home. 
Info: Tom Endy (714) 897-5861 
Oct 6 (Sunday) Frazier Park Bakersfield A's 
Oct 10 (Thursday)- General Meeting-7:30PM­
CHOC 

Nov 3 (Sunday) Bates Nut Farm Tour 
Nov 14 (Thursday) - General Meeting -

Dec 5 -- 8 (Thursday thru Sunday) - MAFCA 
National Banquet - Phoenix, AZ 
Dec 12 (Thursday) - General Meeting - 7:30PM -
CHOC 
Dec ??? OCMAFC Annual Banquet 

MAP TO TOM ENDY'S 

February 16 Transmission Technical Seminar 
5881 Iroquois Rd. Westminster (page 797 Thomas) 

Westminster Blvd 

I 'springdale 

Sign up to help!!!!! 

if# ~ UT1M 

~ 0 Jl1<1. A FORD C1>$ 

SUNDAY, MARCH 17, 2002 
H~rt Park: Orange ~ 
8.00 • 11.00 A.M. ~ 

(Rain or Shine) · 
RAFFLE GRAND PRIZE 

SET OF 5 -19" OR 21" BLACKWALL TIRES 
Orange County Model A Ford Club 

invites you to bring your Model A. your friends, and your appetite 
for a great morning d fun, food and carnaradarie. 

O.C.M.A.F.C.A. 

11318 BEACH BLVD. STANTON 
(Thanks to the Auto Zone for additional front parking spaces) 

2 MILES NORTH OF THE 22 FWY 
4 MILES SOUTH OF THE 91 FWY 

FOR MORE INFO CALL: LARRY (714) 963-2724 
PRE-REGISTRATION $10.00 OR DAY OF MEET $15.00 

. NAME, _ _ ____ __;PHONE. _ ___ _ 
ADDRESS ____________ _ 

NUMBER OF SPACES _ _ _ @$10.00 EACH 
MAIL TO: O.C.M~-\.F.C.A. C/0 LARRY MC~"EY 
18103 FIRESTONE COURT FOUNT;~ VALLEY CA. 92708 
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The Birth (or Rebirth) of a Car 
By Dan Adelmann 

John Knox had a sneaky way of getting me to write 
an article. He took a picture of my car and afterwards 
said that he was going to put it in the Distributor and 
would like me to write a few words about it. Well, 
here it is 

The Start and the Vision It all began when Sylvia said 
that we needed a larger Model A. After all we can't 
really take friends very well in the Coupe and the girls 
were always complaining when they had to ride in the 
rumble seat. How about that, guys, your wife telling 
you to go buy another A!!! That opened the door to a 
car I have always wanted ... a station wagon. The 
search began, but those prices . .. . wow! But 
undaunted, I kept up the search. Then off some car 
search web site showed up a two-door wagon that 
was very reasonable. A series of e-mails, many 
questions, and e-mail photos, plus "all the rebuilt'' 
parts led me to believe that this was the right car. A 
deal was struck and arrangements made for shipping. 

Reality Strikes When the car finally got here ... well, it 
didn't look really as nice as in the photos. In fact it 
needed a lot of help. If fact, it needed a lot more than 
a lot of help. The rebuilt wagon box was about the 
only thing that seemed O.K It barely drove the block 
from the delivery truck to the house. Once in the 
garage, the real assessment came ... I NEED TO 
REBUILD OR REPLACE EVERYTHING! About 
two week later there was nothing left of a car but a 
frame with the back half of a wagon box. Some of the 
things I found included the sheet metal made a great 
sieve (more boles than metal). A ton of parts were 
missing. AND it was a repro wagon, not an original. 
As I tore it down, the unique qualities of the car 
ranged from an engine that was held together with 
silicon sealant, to rear brake parts that were welded 
t~geth.er bec~use .there was no nut or bolt, to steering 
With stx to etght mcbes of play, radius rod that broke 
in half when removed, and onward 

Creativity strikes back Once faced with what I had 
to. do, AND (bless her) with full support of Sylvia, 
this opened to door to make a great touring vehicle. I 
didn't feel obligated to history and total originality. I 
could become very creative with color, interior, 
tailgate, windows, and on and on. I began to sketch 

down ideas and drawings of how things would go 
to~ther. TJ:Us woul~ become a couple of years 
proJect, but 1t would mcorporate a lot of ideas, some 
that would work and others that, well ........ . 

Parts. parts and more parts. As parts began to come 
in and as I began to search for other parts and 
sources to help with some of my ideas, the highs and 
lows came with them. Sylvia really learned what swap 
meets were. (She bad a lot of input such as: '1'ou 
~ Y n,eed THAT?" and "what is it?" to "why is 
lt so dirty? ') I also owe a debt of gratitude to John 
Frazee, his wife and his dad. Not only did they answer 
tons of questions, but J obn invited us down to 
Carlsbad to see some wagons, both complete and in 
progress. Thanks, John. The rebuilding of the 
chassis, ~e train, front end and mechanical parts 
were sttatghtforward from my past experiences. Tom 
Endy did the rear end. Larry Reed did the engine. 
Paint and. upholstery by others. But the real challenge 
was creating the car I wanted with windows tailgate 

' ' and comfort for touring. As any restoration, there are 
a lot of other stories concerning the various aspects 
of the project. 

On the road again Just under two years later, the car 
made its initial tour with the club to H & H 
~ngineering. There and back in one piece and safely. 
Smc~ then ~e have co~tinued to work on it refining 
and nnprovmg lots of little details. So watch out for 
us in that Model A that is also not so Model A. The 
Jaguar red one. 

Dan's Model A that is not so Model A 
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Hey! If you don't get 
more prizes, I can't 
sell as many tickets 
and we don't make as 
much money!!! 

Announcing 
Kyndall Andrea Mallie 

Jackson 
Parents: Gary & Jessica 
Grandparents: Gloria & Lee 
Born: 12-27-01- First Model A ride: 1-12-02 
(way to go Jacksons) 

Get out there . . . A Great Day at the Nethercutt 
and get more prizes for the 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST!! 
Give them to Greg Earhart at the next 
meeting. Be sure and let him know 
what you have and who has donated 
it. You also can make some good stuff 
too. The more Model A it is related to, 
the more tickets people drop in the box. 

Sunshine and Sorrow­
Jeanne Parrish 

Don Miller, we are happy to report was 
only dehydrated on our tour to 
Nethercutt, and did not have any heart 
problem. 

Over 50 people 
attended most in 
their As. 

Kenny Dierkens' mother, Val hospitalized for 
pneumonia conditions. 

We are sorry to announce the recent death of 
Raymond Porter, member of our club since 1997. 
His service was on Sunday February 3 and several 
Model As and members were there to represent the 
concern of our club and his love of his own 1931 
Deluxe Tudor. His granddaughter plans on taking it 
to Hawaii. Ray worked from 1997 to 2000 doing a 
beautiful restoration. (see picture from service pg. 9) 

Let us support each other in sorrow 
and rejoice with each other in times 
of sunshine. Share your 

celebrations and concerns. 

Orange County Model A Distributor Volume 42 #2 February 2002 Page 7 



Mileage Pins Awarded continued from page 3. 

Marion Wavra 
DickRhia 
John Riggs 
Gwen Riggs 
Richatd Parrish 
Joan Mario Ia 
June Rhia 
Jim Nichols 
Jo Nichols 
Jeanne Parrish 
Bob Ferazzi 
Patty Ferazzi 
Sharon Johnson 
Pieter Dwinger 
TomEndy 
Judi Dwinger 
Dennis Griffin 
Judy Griffing 
Larry Me Donald 
Jill Me Donald 
Bill Shaner 
Jim McGann 
Roulede Me Gann 
Merle Me Clellen 
Ted Loeffler 
Helen Loeffler 
Eleanor Shaner 
Mel Collings 
Terry Collings 
Don Schmidt 
Colleen Schmidt 
Lynn Neal 
Terry Lucas 
Joan Lucas 

40,000 
40,000 
40,000 
40,000 
35,000 
35,000 
35,000 
30,000 
30,000 
30,000 
25,000 
25,000 
25,000 
20,000 
20,000 
15,000 
15,000 
15,000 
10,000 
10,000 
10,000 

5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 
5,000 

Some additions will be made to this list as records are 
searched and corrected. Gwen is working on this. 
Congratulations to all of you who are out there 
driving your cars. There were a possible 4,950.01 
miles to be earned from 27 tour options of the 
OCMAFC in 2001. 

Did You Know 

Early last year Tom Endy recommended Crystal 
Adelmann for the newly created Model A Ford 
Youth Scholarship Fund? She has submitted her 
application and we hope she gets one of the 
scholarships, which will be awarded, at the National 
in Riverside. The Victoria association has volunteered 

to administer this fund since MAFCA did not have 
the administrative time to do so. All donations to the 
fund are fully tax deductible and the scholarship is tax 
free. What a great way to help our young people who 
are involved in our love of the Model A. 

More about the scholarship program will be in future 
Distributors. If you are interested giving a 
contribution to the fund, mail it to the treasurer: Bob 
Haddon 3050 Stilesboro Rd. Kennesaw, GA 30152. 
Let him know you are from OCMAFC as we have 
not yet designated dub funds to this project. 

Patriot's Day Parade 11:00am Mar. 2 

John Graves will be there to represent and 
celebrate with La Playa, a project dear to his and 
Alice's heart. 

We gave many gifts in Alice's memory last year. 
Come along with John and enter you Model A in the 
parade. 

They will probably line up on Park Ave. as we did 
last year. More instructions will be given later. If you 
choose to do so, you will be given the opportunity to 
give older adults and children a ride in your car. The 
rest of the representatives from La Playa will walk 
beside our cars. Please contact a lady named Sally 
(949-494-8618) at the La Playa Center if you have any 
questions. Let President Diana know if you are 
planning on being there. It is a fun parade. 

National Meet & Convention 
July 21-27,2002 
Riverside, California 

Hosted by 

Southern California Region of MAFCA 
Registration forms are in the Restorer and will be at 
the monthly 
meetings: 

Don't 
forget to 
get your 
tickets­
to win this car. $5 each or 5 for $20 
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calendar 

8th Annual Leo Gay Memorial 
Wings and Wheels 

July 12, 13, 14,2002 
(Friday through Sunday) 

Santa Ynez, California 

Join in on the fun!!! 
Registration will be in a future Distributor. For questions 
phone Connie Clark (President ofVmtage Aeroplane 
Assoiation of California at 310-835-2562 after 10a.m Ray Porter (retired USN) 

after restoring his beloved 
1931 DeluxTudo.r 

\ 

& WHEELS 
(picture from Funeral Service bulletin) 

find smbke bffenshe? Re~d t~e fbHbwin~ ... 
From Baldy V'rew Point, Early Ford V-8 Club, #88 

One history book notes that in 1902 there were 17 million horses in 
the U.S. and 23,000 cars. That resulted in a very unpleasant deposit on 
American streets each day of two million pounds of horse dung and 60,000 
gallons of urine. And today people complain about a little cigarette smoke! 

RENEW OR 
JOINMAFCA 

AR_ECYCLE 
\!1 USED 

MOTOR OIL 
Eadt year ari111oaa of pl!oas of \tMiil moiOr od ID'C d&aporl ~'D s&orm cbics, t-ied ia. 
bod:yonk "'empcied iD cnsh dumpaon. TbeiO ICiioos ""' illqJl aod bar.D1illoo lbt 
cm.fronmcr:L Improperly dispoRd of \lSC'd oU cen amwninue lf'OUDd waJet in ..,-ells. 1ffoet 
wild.l.i!o. eq.Uc tpecil:s. aod ree:rt:1docal wP« "*'· 

' l:ltd oil lt ccmidc1-ed a buudocu wa.JJit m. Call rom~ 

Be sure and send in your dues to: t OYtr 206 mlllloG plloc> o(!ubrfc.Jdoc. irtdu..aia1 m!-'<l•eoa .. ..,. sold. In C.ufonlio 
.. 199S. 

MAFCA 
250 So.Cypress 

La Habra CA 90631 

t LaJ-OICMofdtcoil ocld --.;u is ncyded. 

6 Ooopl.lcaofoilconl\lin1heWI<oflnoillloeplloftlof:irinldna ""'"'· 

The magazine Restorer is alone worth it! 
• Ooc pl1tl otoU cen prodllc< • >lic:J<o(--1)' onoarn: nfsurfU:e WOia 

6 C.WU.. oil dniaiJip *""""'for morolbm 40'A of tow oil pollution in !be ..UUD's 
lw1>onclii ........... Y' 

t I iG 4 boucholds iG CaliD>nU•"""" a Do-l~ Y-..1! oil """'eu 

6 lf.U doc oil a---' by <i<H•·,.......foil ~ ift c..;;rorm. wascollooaod an<! 
~ h ~ pnMdc c:oouP oil for 0'\W S !'l'liiUOD c:a:sacb yew. 
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General Meeting Minutes, January 10, 2001 
Model A Ford Club of America, 
Orange County Chapter 

The January meeting was held at Children's Hospital 
Wade Education Center with John Riggs presiding. 
John opened the meeting with the flag salute with 
Diana Wierman filling in as the flag (since it is still 
among the missing). This is the final meeting of the 
year 2001 board. The new board will be installed 
January 12 at the annual banquet. 
There were no new visitors. 53 people were in 
attendance. 
Treasurer Colleen Schmidt was absent due to illness. 
The financial report was read by John Riggs. There 
were no questions or comments. 
Minutes of the December meeting were approved as 
printed in The Distributor. Secretary Kathie Me Call 
provided an overview of the November Board 
meeting. There was no board meeting in December. 
Activities Report by Gwen Riggs included a 
reminder of the incoming-outgoing board meeting 
January 15 at the Adelman's home. Don Schmidt 
provided details for the Nethercutt Museum tour 
1/26/02. Gwen then introduced the incoming 
Activities Chairman for 2002 Ken Zittter. Ken 
announced a one day tour to the Santa Anita Horse 
races for 2/23 and solicits ideas and support for 
upcoming acttVlttes. Peggy Nunes is the Special 
Events Chairperson. This includes the Pancake 
Breakfast. Sign up lists were passed around and every 
one is encouraged to take part in some way. 
Congratulations to Terry Armstrong who is the first 
person to volunteer! Gwen provided flyers for the 
Central California Regional event in San Luis Obispo 
3/21-24. 
No Technical Report. Incoming chairperson Paul 
Steed was absent. Dorothy Knox provided last 
minute details on the banquet to be held 1/15 at The 
Phoenix Club. 
NEW BUSINESS: President John introduced the 
idea of holding the annual banquet in December next 
year since some members prefer the idea of a holiday 
party and to avoid some of the problems encountered 
with the late date for the installation this year. With 
53 members in attendance, 22 voted in favor of 
holding the event in December, 15 voted in favor of 
early January, and 16 abstentions. 
OLD BUSINESS: National Convention July 21 to 27 
in Riverside. Lee Jackson is chairperson of the 
gymkhana and will be needing some assistance. 
Anyone interested please contact lllm. 800 door 

prizes are needed. John and Gwen Riggs are heading 
this area up and also need assistance. All members 
are encouraged to donate a door prize or solicit door 
prizes from others. Bob Ferazzi is hard at work 
making hand crafted items. Piet Dwinger is once 
again chairing the food area and also encourages 
members to sign up ASAP for cooking, clean up, 
ticket sales, parking etc. 
Thank you to the new refreshment chairperson, 
Chris Foster for bringing cookies and sodas for the 
break time. Thank you also to Dan and Sylvia 
Adelman for faithfully handling the jacket,t-shirt,hat 
etc.etc. table each week for the past two years. 
Following the break Dick Smith and his sidekick 
John Pickrell once again held a great raffle. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 
Submitted by; 

Kathie Me Call, Secretary 

DUES FOR 2002 DUE BY NO LATER 
THAN FEBRUARY 14m MEETING- -­

OR, 
YOU WILL NOT BE IN THE 2002 

ROSTER 

NEEDED!! 
Clean Syrup 

Botdes to keep 
all that syrup for 

The Pancake 
Breakfast!!! 

Phone Bev Marsh 714-373-9769 

ADDRESS ADDITIONS\ CORRECTIONS 

Email corrections / updates: 
Tom Endy: suggests using: tendy53@earthlin.k.net as 
he does not check is yahoo address everyday. 

Skip and Peggy Feher: feher@cox.net 
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CAR BARN SPECIALS 
(Member ads wiD run two months unless renewed. 

Nonmember ads wiU run one month uoless renewed) 

I For Sale I 
1931 Closed Cab Pick Up steel top (late) - wide 
bed. Runs great! Owner passed away and family 
wants to sell it. 12v. 16" wheels with 31 Model A 
hubcaps. $11,500 OBO. Has a matching small 
utility trailer with it. 
Contact: Hank & Hilary Somey 17934 Duncan Sr. 
Encino, CA 91316 (818) 344-8552 

1929 Ford 55-A Tudor 
Sedan. (by third owner) 
Overdrive, & 16" spoke 
wheels, Black with 
wheaten (light brown) 
body. Excellent cru:, all it 
needs is a new owner to 
keep it this way. 
$13,000. 
Ph: Dick Day 
714-826-2112 
Email: 
oldford29~aoLcona 

1930 Pickup In storage last 20 years. Needs 
restoration. $4,750 
Ph: Bob Babcock 714-633-0870 days 
128 S. Cypress Orange CA. 92866 

1930 Closed Cab Pickup owned hy Gordon 
Kenward. Gordon was a former member of the 
club and passed away recently. Gordon did most 
of the work on the car including insmlling the 
overdrive. The family is asking $9,000. 
Ph: Hector at 323-567-8543 

1931 Deluxe Coupe B engine, manifold & carb. 
Sleeved to std bore, hardened seats, Chev valves. C 
head, leakless WP, New muffler (Aries Limited), 
master elect. sw. Frame painted, new ttans, needle 
bearing steering box, all new breaks & suspension, 
oversized brake rod clevis pins, cast iron drums. 
New upholstery. Two tone blue, straw powder 
coated wheels, new wsw tires, erched w w, stone 
guard Gorgeous. $14,750. 
Ph: Don Krout 494-770-2827 

Restorer magazines - Vol.? thru Vol. 41 approx. 
240 issues; library of Ford and other car books; 
Size 43 knickers; shop coat; straw hat; Size 8 shoes. 
Sell all $150. OBO. Ph: Larry Boe£ 714-774-2477 

Need CB's and Walki-talkies? 
For most any kind of CB, antennas, coax, mics, 
aux. speakets, and walki-talki.es you want, 
wholesale! Call Pieter Dwinger 714-639-4767 

I Wanted 
II 

1928-31 Fordor. Partial restoration, running or not 
is O.K. Looking fo.r a good deal fo.r a friend 
getting in the bobby. $4,000-7,000. 
Ph: Barry Saute 714-544-7056 

Ronald Me Donald House Donations. 
The "House That Love Built", as it is called, 
provides a home-like setting for families who need 
to be near their childten during stressful times of 
illness and hospitalization at Children's Hospital of 
Orange County (CHOC) and other nearby 
hospitals. The House remains open with 
community help such as supplies and services 
from donations and in-kind contributions. Your 
gifts of personal hygiene items and toiletries are 
greatly appreciated and an on-going project of the 
OCMAFC. A box will be provided al each 
meeting to place these items, so save up those 
unopened soaps, shampoos, creams etc from your 
trips throughout the year. Other items that are 
appreciated .include laundry supplies, paper towels, 
paper plates, bathroom tissue, postage stamps, 
Polaroid 600 film, movie passes, newspaper 
subscriptions, etc. Non-perishable food items are 
always in high demand. 
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./ Deadline for next 
Distributor is February 25 !!!!! 

Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org 

Or mail to: 1146 N. Puente St Brea CA 92821-2223 

General Meeting 
[Second Thursday of every month] 

February 14 @ 7:30 PM 
CHOC Hospital 

455 South Main St. Orange CA 
(Board meeting at 5:30) 

From Main Street, tum east onto Providence 
Ave. and enter the structure on the south. Park 
on the second level . 
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